
VERONA POLICE DEPARTMENT
MAJOR DISCIPLINE PUBLIC REPORT 2023 

In accordance with the State of New Jersey Attorney General Guideline, Internal Affairs Policy 

& Procedures, as well as the State of New Jersey Attorney General Directives 2021-6, Directive 

Regarding Public Disclosure of the Identities of Officers Who Commit Serious Disciplinary 

Violations, and 2022-14 Transparency in Internal Affairs Investigations, the Verona Police 

Department is required to identify all officers who have received major discipline, defined as 

termination, demotion, reduction in rank, or suspension of more than 5 days and also includes 
any sustained finding of the following; discrimination or bias against any person, excessive 
force, being untruthful or demonstrating a lack of candor, filed a false report, intentionally 
conducted an improper search, seizure or arrest, intentionally mishandled or destroyed evidence, 
engaged in an act of Domestic Violence, resigned, retired, transferred or separated from the 
agency while any internal affairs investigation or complaint was pending or was charged with an 
indictable crime, regardless of type or severity of discipline imposed.

This reporting period, set by the Attorney General, covers January 1, 2023 through 

December 31, 2023. 

The Verona Police Department has had ZERO cases where an officer 

received major discipline, during the period of time outlined above. 




